COMMUNICATION C5 ITEM NO. 2 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (CLOSED SESSION) February 8, 2022

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: RE: [External] DEVELOPMENT 919819 Ontario Ltd. and 1891445 Ontario Inc. - Feb. 8th, 2022

Committee of the Whole Closed Meeting

From: Rosina D'Alimonte

Sent: Monday, February 07, 2022 12:57 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] DEVELOPMENT 919819 Ontario Ltd. and 1891445 Ontario Inc. - Feb. 8th, 2022 Committee of the

Whole Closed Meeting

Dear Mayor Bevilacqua and City of Vaughan Councilors,

My name is Rosina D'Alimonte. I reside at Hawman Ave. My family and I moved into this community in 2010.

During the past 12 years, my neighbours and I have been continuously fighting overzealous developers in order to safeguard our unique neighbourhood.

Each time, the community has had to make concessions and live with the ramifications of poor planning; all in the name of intensification.

First, the 12-storey building was built, next the stacked townhouses were built, soon two more buildings will be erected on Lansdowne, all in the same intersection, an area of Woodbridge which was to be protected from intensification according to OPA 661. Considering the number of amendments

the builder is requesting in order to build this condo, indicates that this building **does not fit!** On Feb. 8, 2022, I ask you to support our community and **VOTE NO!**

Respectfully,

Rosina D'Alimonte Agostino D'Alimonte Antonio D'Alimonte